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INDICATIVE ANNOUNCEMENT ON THE POSTPONED
ELECTION OF THE NEW SESSION OF THE BOARD AND

THE SUPERVISORY COMMITTEE

The terms of the first session of the board of directors (the “Board”) and the supervisory 
committee (the “Supervisory Committee”) of BaTeLab Co., Ltd. (the “Company”) will 
expire on 11 November 2024. As the preparation for the election of the new session of 
the Board and the Supervisory Committee is in progress, in order to ensure the continuity 
of the relevant work of the Company, the election of the new session of the Board and 
the Supervisory Committee will be postponed. The terms of the members of the special 
committees of the Board and senior management will also be extended accordingly. All 
members of the first session of the Board and the Supervisory Committee, the members of 
the special committees of the Board and senior management will continue to perform their 
respective duties in accordance with the relevant provisions of the laws and regulations and 
the Articles of Association of the Company until the completion of the election process.

The postponed election of the new session of the Board and the Supervisory Committee will 
not affect the normal operation of the Company. The Company will complete the preparation 
for the election of the new session of the Board and the Supervisory Committee as soon as 
possible and fulfill the corresponding information disclosure obligations in a timely manner.
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